

Dickinson Township 219 Mountain View Road Mount Holly Springs, PA 17065 Phone: (717) 486-7424 \(\phi\) Fax: (717) 486-8412 www.dickinsontownship.org

PARKS & RECREATION MEETING March 24, 2014

CALL TO ORDER

Chairwoman Jane Mitchell called the meeting to order at 6:03pm at the Dickinson Township Municipal Building located at 219 Mountain View Road in Mount Holly Springs, PA 17065.

ROLL CALL - The following were present for the meeting: Jane Mitchell, Beth Kikla, Molly Baehr, Bill Rodier, and Stephen Luckie.

VISITORS - Denise Gembusia, Rob Robinson.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE - Those present recited the pledge of allegiance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – A motion was made by Bill Rodier to approve the February 19, 2014 with the following corrections:

1. Any occurrence of the name "MacCoy" was corrected to "MaCoy." Beth Kikla seconded and the minutes were approved unanimously.

FINANCIAL STATUS - The account balance is \$77,761.69 with \$4,800 accounts payable for the trees.

OLD BUSINESS

1. There are now 4 vacancies on the Park & Recreation Board

No new leads were reported.

2. Updates on Stuart Park/Barnitz Mill

Bill Rodier reported that Stuart Park needs spring cleaning. Most of the cleaning involves clearing plant and wood debris. Bill Rodier will email Larry Barrick, Township Zoning & Codes Enforcement Officer.

3. Planning for Tree Planting Day (April 26, 2014)

Land Partnership- Slusser Paving to do the trail. Larry Barrick will mark the trail this week. The Grant will close on December 31, 2015.

NEW BUSINESS

4. Report on Skate Night & Gardening Seminar

Molly reported that both events went well. There were 40 skate rentals for skate night and 9 attendees for the gardening seminar.

5. Approval of sign purchase and ordering of trees

The purchase of a new trailer sign was approved. The sign will be purchased from Keystone Signs.

The following trees were purchased from Woodlawn Tree Nursery:

- 10 Red Maple
- 5 Honey Locust
- 5 Black Tupelos
- 10 Sugar Maples
- 10 Red Oaks
- 5 Burr Oaks
- 5 Swamp Chestnut Oaks

The trees will be delivered to Lindenwood on the day of the planting before 8am.

6. Fishing Derby updates (May 10, 2014)

Rob Robinson updated the board on the progress of the Fishing Derby event. The budget is currently just over \$3000 with more expected in donations.

7. Yard Sale update (April12, 2014)

As of 3/24/14, one person has signed up for the Spring Yard Sale. Popcorn and coffee will be offered at the event.

ADJOURNMENT

Beth Kikla made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30pm. The motion was seconded by Molly Baehr and the motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen Luckie, Secretary